November 5, 2018 Meeting Highlights

Announcements

- **→ Dan Gallo** reported a record intake of over \$37,000 this year from the parking lot project.
- Foundation will be fund matching with one of his clients to support St. James Gate Food Basket. The funds will be used for a Dodge Caravan that will include Kiwanis signage.

Welcome Guests

Welcome to Samantha Dugas, John MacDonald and Lt. Gov. Michael Young.

MEMBERS NEWS

HAPPY BIRTHDAY

Myra Jeffery, December 9
Bob Loveys, December 14
Bev Best, December 20
Rosemary Best, December 22
Anne Marie Scauzillo, January 2

HAPPY ANNIVERSARY

Gillian & André Dugas, December 21

Special Guest

André Dugas introduced David Amade, Director of St. Vincent De Paul Camp Ozanam. David has worked for 10 years at the camp and since becoming director has enjoyed meeting sponsors. The \$5,000 donation from Kingsway Humber Kiwanis has been a huge benefit to their archery program as well as new tether ball and basket balls. Summer 2018 was the year of programming. Now with a new dedicated property and new equipment Ozanam runs like a real summer camp. Before, it felt like they were running the camp out of a box.

The new site, near Sundridge, is on 28 acres with a beautiful lake and forests. There are cabins that accommodate 100 boys, many of them from Etobicoke. Plans are underway for a basketball court, a hockey court and extended bike trails.

Bo Fleischman thanked David and is glad that we can partner to impact the lives of kids. He said we may be able to assist in something again.

Directors Induction

Lt. Gov. Michael Young inducted our 2018 - 2019 Board of Directors.

Co-Presidents: Bo Fleischman & Barnaby Ross, Secretary: Horace Knight Treasurer: Joe Polito, Directors: Bev Best, Clarke Mills, Barnaby Ross, Arthur Scauzillo, Ted Scott & Hugh Williams

Community Service

One Can Make a Difference

MICHAELPOWER DRUM LINE

John MacDonald thanked our club for the marimba and quad drum that were purchased with our donation. All pieces are in use now. Forty students are in the drum line. They have performed at four Santa Claus parades, concerts and played in competitions. To learn more visit mpsjmusic.com.



The Michael Power drum line getting ready to play at the Markham Parade on Nov 25. It will also play at the Santa Claus parade on Lakeshore.

UPCOMING MEETINGS

Monday December 3 • 12:15 p.m.

Halton 4-H

Christmas Party

No Board Meeting in December

Monday January 7 • 12:15 p.m. **TBA**

Monday January 21 • 12:15 p.m. **Board Meeting**Old Mill Restaurant

SPECIAL EVENTS

May - 2019

EC&C Convention

Stratford Ontario

June 27 - June 30
2019 International Convention
Walt Disney World
Orlando Florida

"Turning concern into action"
Society of Saint Vincent De Paul
Toronto Central Council